KELSBORROW CHOIR

COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 25th May 2017at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Christine Tickell, Maddy Swan-Manning, Irene Wilkinson, Peter Dalton, Joan Pidgeon, Veronica Barnett, Barry Lockwood, and Alan Burgess.
1. Apologies: Margrett Barnes, Isabelle Hughes, and Malen Johnson.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 23rd March were approved and signed, after having the date of the open evening corrected.
3. Matters Arising:
a. First aider.  Nothing has changed or been progressed in respect of first aider training.
b. Concert at Llanelian.  Irene hadn’t yet talked to them yet as there wasn’t a programme to discuss.  In response to a question from Irene Peter advised that by Tuesday 6th June he will be in a position to advise whether we have enough material in practice to put on a concert at short notice.
c. Performing Rights. Elaine informed the meeting that herself, Margrett, Peter, and Maddy were going to attend the PRS event organised by the NAC.

d. Money for the Hospice.  Elaine would be taking the cheque to pay to the Hospice.

e. Gift Aid.  Heather had not yet contacted choir members to assemble a list of those for whom a claim of gift aid may be submitted.

f. Web-site.  Alan presented his opinion that the web-site requires updating and that the hosting cost had risen slightly.

g. Keys.   Elaine confirmed that Bruce Guy’s keys had been returned.
h. Food Hygiene.  No progress had been on renewing our food hygiene certificate.  Irene re-iterated her concern that it must be in place before we go to Eaton Hall.

i. Section leaders meeting.  Elaine confirmed that the SLs had attended the last Music Committee and it was her intention that the SLs should meet again in October 2017.

4. Correspondence: 
a. Jim informed the meeting that he had received a pack of documents from Eaton Hall concerning the proposed concert there on 14th November.  These will need completing and returning |AP01JE|
b. Alan stated that he had received an e-mail from an organisation asking if we would be willing to sing at an open air event in Cheshire on 17th June.  The meeting agreed that it was too short a notice period. 

5. Treasurer’s Report: Heather presented her report for discussion.
a. Elaine asked Heather how many of the membership had still not paid their subs?  Heather advised that outwith those who pay by instalments, there are about 10 who have to yet to pay.  It had been agreed that Graham would have a quiet word with them.

b. It was noted that there are about 5 new members but they will be given some time to settle in before a demand for subs can be made.  One member who has been attending for the longest – Sue Whittaker – will be given a welcome pack by Jim. |AP02JE|.
6. Social Group: Christine reported on behalf of the Social Group.  
a. Tickets for the Silly Game in Tarvin are selling slowly – about 24 so far – but only 16 of those are Choir members.  It was suggested that some of the Choir may have got the wrong idea about the event, and that the game should be explained again.  It must be stressed that it is not an event at which people will embarrass themselves.
b. Elaine asked if there were any other events in the pipeline?  No but maybe we could consider re-running the fish and chip supper or a bring-and-share picnic in the field behind the hall?

7. Publicity
a. In the absence of Isabelle there were no comments to make.  Alan advised the meeting that whilst he was away in France this summer he would be contactable by e-mail, on any web-based matters.

8. Concerts.

a. Jim informed the meeting that an approach he had made to possibly present a concert in St John’s church Knutsford, had been politely re-buffed.
b. Eaton Hall, 14th November.  As mentioned above Jim has received a booking pack from the Hall which required his attention.  In response to a question about catering it was agreed that the catering would consist of wine and a pudding.

c. Jim advised the meeting on the discussions he had held regarding the proposed concert at Christleton High school on 25th November, and the reasons behind its cancellation.  It was suggested that the Charity, Bloodwise, who had been the intended beneficiary from that concert be the recipients of the proceeds from Eaton Hall?

d. Irene asked that we find out whether it is possible to be invited to sing in Tatton Hall as part of their Christmas events.  Jim agreed to enquire. |AP03JE|.
e. Light up a Life.  Christine asked whether we will be taking part again on the river Dee in December?  Elaine agreed to speak to Isabelle. |AP04EC|.
f. Irene asked if someone could confirm to Alan the booking for the 12th December?  |AP05JE|.
9. Any Other Business: 
a. Elaine noted that in 2020 it would be the 100th anniversary of Mannekoor Vriezenveen in Holland, and asked whether there would be support to go to Holland and sing as part of their celebrations.  The meeting tentatively agreed that it would be a nice idea but we should wait for a formal invitation.
b. Jim was asked to contact the Cheshire Constabulary band to see if we could put on a joint concert in 2018. |AP06JE|.
c. Elaine advised the meeting that Maddy, Christine, Peter and herself would be attending the Performing Rights presentation in Caldy Valley on 17th June.
d. Christine requested that she be allowed to present a revised seating plan to Peter in order to improve the balance of the Choir.  |AP07CT|.
e. Veronica asked if any attempt had been made to secure the services of an assistant MD?  Elaine noted that the new Tenor, Anthony was known to be a excellent pianist and maybe he could play whilst Margaret led the Choir in Peter’s absence.  However, Anthony had not attended for a couple of weeks and we don’t have any contact details for him.  Elaine suggested that Isabelle does have a contact who might be prepared to act as assistant MD?

f. It was noted that any organisation that requests the presence of the Lord Mayor of Chester at any future event outside of the city of Chester, will be required to pay a fee.  It was agreed that this was unfair treatment for those living outwith the City as all residents of Cheshire contribute to the cost.  Jim agreed to write expressing the Choir’s unhappiness with this position |AP08JE|. 
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 27th July 2017at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm
